THS Football Club Meeting 





Date:  05/05/2008

Meeting Commenced:  7:10 PM




Attendees: Executive Board Members:  Carie’ Cato, Todd Beck, Grant Peacock, Stephanie Smith, Coach Stephens, committee leaders and concerned parents.

Carie’ Cato, Co-president
Carie’ opened the meeting and discussed the Tucker Football Club High School experience.  She also requested all parents to update their telephone numbers so they can receive calling post messages, encouraged parents to complete the player information sheets, and solicited for parents to get involved by volunteering for various committees.

Pancake Breakfast

All needed positions are filled; however, anyone interested in volunteering can contact Carie’.  Additional griddles and industrial extension cords are needed.  Each player and cheerleader was issued 10 tickets to sell.   In order for the kids to receive credit for the sale, the name of the player/cheerleader must appear on the back of the ticket.  Also, if any checks are used, the students name must appear at the bottom of the check.  All unsold tickets must be placed in an envelope and returned.  Also, the JV cheerleaders will conduct face painting until 9:30 AM and the Tiger (Cappy) will be there as well.  
Grant Peacock, Treasurer
Volunteer Solicitation

Provided input of the Tucker experience and described how parents whose kids have graduated many years ago from Tucker High school are still intimately involved with the school.  Grant advised many of the current officers will be parents of seniors next school year and interested parents should shadow the current officers in order to continue the successful operation of the football club.  Any parents interested in becoming an officer should contact Carie’, Grant, Todd or Stephanie.  Grant also stressed the importance of class representatives and the ability to keep the parents informed of the football club’s
activities and volunteer needs.
Executive Board of Directors

Grant discussed the creation of an Executive Board to re-write the football club’s by-laws.  The board will consist of members from the community, officers, cheerleader and class representatives.
Financial Report 

The Fiscal year for 2008 Football season ended 04/30/2008.

End of FY balance
       -  $15,800 minus $500. (pending checks) and $12,000 (carry 




over expenses – such as coaches stipends, etc.)

Balance for FY 2009
      -  $ 3,000 (approx.)

Total Revenue for this      -  $159,000.00 (approximately).
current FY.
Total Spent                        -  $140,000.00 (approx.) 

New Volunteer Opportunities
Volleyball Fundraiser 
 -  $10,000. (38 kids participated)
Golf Tournament (Miracle Golf) 

Krispy Kreme - $1,000

Discount Cards, Lift-A-Thon still to take place
All of the above listed volunteer opportunities directly benefit the participating player.
For the Volleyball Fundraiser – all kids that participated in this event received varies amounts of money accredited to their accounts based upon days of participation.  Coach Stephens authorized an additional $50.00 contribution for parent participation.  
Spring Game

The Tucker Tigers Football club uses the Spring game as a fundraising opportunity.  All costs for admission and proceeds from the concession stand are split between the Fitzgerald field and the football club.  Contributions are needed for to be sold at the concession stand.  Each player and participating cheerleader will be fed immediately following the game.  Therefore, volunteers are needed to collect admission, work the concession stand, grill the hot dogs and hamburgers, servers, and field cleanup.  Last year, the cheerleaders volunteered to work in the concession stand. Clean up normally occurs the day after the Spring game.  All interested volunteers are encouraged to contact either Carie’ Cato or Todd Beck.
Payment Options

Grant advised the parents of a detailed spreadsheet he maintains to record the financial

activity of each player.  If a player participated in a fundraisers, the parent should contact Grant via email at Grant3@bellsouth.net or by phone at 404-376-2529 to determine the amount credited to their account.  The following  payment options are available:
1). All dues can be paid online through the tuckertigersfootball.com website via pay pal.

2). Checks can be mailed to:  Tucker Tiger Football Club, P.O. Box 623, Tucker, GA

      30085.  Remember to include the player’s name on the lower left side of the check.
Coach Stephens
Team Player Packages

The $200.00 package will include a maroon colored shirt (screened in gold – to be worn on Thursdays), maroon shorts, a collared shirt for Fridays and a bag (type of bag is unknown).  
The $300.00 package includes all the above plus an embroidered warm-up suite.
The $400.00 package includes all the contents in the above two packages plus a bigger gym bag and a maroon colored chin strap.

Football fees (player packages) are due on 05/16/2008; however, a second order is scheduled for the Summer (exact date is unknown).  This year, the coach will allow parents to purchase uniforms for personal use only after the player’s dues are paid.
Camp Fees

According to the THS Tigers Calendar, camp dates and fee due dates are as follows:

(If you have any questions regarding the camps, contact Coach Stephens)

1.  May 2nd – QB/REC Camp fees ($285) are due; Camp dates are June 1st – 5th.

2.  May 2nd – Offensive Line Camp fees ($285) are due; Camp dates are June 8th – 12th.

3.  June 27th – Defensive Camp-Carrollton, GA (Univ. of W. GA) fees are due; Camp dates are June 12th -15th.
Summer Schedule

Coach Stephens distributed a handout with the Football Teams training schedule.
Weightlifting session will take place every Monday, Wednesday, and Friday.  There are two training sessions; however, the players are only required to attend one.  The session times are as follows:

Session 1
6:00 AM to 8:00 AM

Session 2
8:30 AM to 10:30 AM

On Tuesdays and Thursdays, the coaches will participate with the Passing league.
Georgia High school dead week is June 29th through July 5th.  During this time, the players are free from participating in any mandatory football training.

Practice begins July 30th through August 2nd.  Each day will consist of two mandatory practice sessions.
The football kick-off dinner is scheduled for August 21, 2008 at 7:00 PM.

The Stephenson scrimmage game is scheduled for August 22, 2008 at Hallford Stadium at 7:00 PM.  All monies collected for admission and concessions will be shared between the two teams (Stephenson and Tucker).
Fundraisers:

Each player will receive 10 tucker business cards.  Each card is sold for $10.00 each with $9.00 dollars to benefit the player.  At a time to be determined, each player will be required to return all monies and any left over cards.  The coach stated that any player that does not either return the unsold cards or money for the cards will be placed on the fine list at the school.  Names included on this list will not receive a diploma until that debt is satisfied.

Coach Stephens expressed an interest in selling bottled water during Graduation as a fundraiser.  The idea is to have the water donated  and sold outside the stadium during the graduation ceremony.  Profits from this fundraiser would benefit the whole team instead of individual players.
Coach Stephens advised the parents of certain businesses within the Tucker community that for some reason or another do not contribute to the Tucker Football program.  The coach stated those businesses should donate at least $100.00 in appreciation of the patronage by our Tucker parents.  A contribution from those businesses could positively impact the Tucker Football clubs financially.
The 9th grade players provide an opportunity to collect additional funds from admission at their games.  There are five home games scheduled for the upcoming school year.

Miscellaneous comments:

1). Parents of college bound players are encouraged to contact  Coach Stephens to establish a Working College GPA.

1). Any questions concerning the football players or team should be directed to Coach Stephens’s cell phone.  The last call is accepted at 9:00 PM each night.

2). The primary difference between the Tucker H.S. Football team and other more successful teams is the player’s ability to challenge each other instead of the coaches challenging the team.

3). Discipline issues will be addressed.  The players must understand there will be consequences for any negative actions.  

4). Only black cleats are a part of the football uniform.  No other colors are permitted. However, the brand of shoe does not matter.

5). Physicals are required for Spring Practice; however, the final deadline to obtain a  Physical is August 1st.   Individual Football Physicals were administered at Tucker High school in April and will be again in the Fall, the cost is $25.00.

6).  The football players will require three meals for the Brunswick game.

Todd Beck

Corporate Sponsors / Ad Sales Program
Todd provided insight into the importance of sponsorship.  He encouraged parents to pair up with the coaches to solicit sponsors for the football program.  Todd touched on the advertising methods available to the sponsors based upon their level of contribution.  Available spaces for advertising include the Big Board located in front of THS, banners on the tuckertigersfootball website and ads included within the football program.    
Todd solicited for volunteers to lead the Alumni group called the Tiger Circle Club.   This club has great potential for assembling the Tucker community and Alumni in support of the Tucker football program. One idea is to possibly create a secured website for the Alumni Community.  Anyone interested in volunteering for this committee should contact Todd.
The Last Tucker Football Club meeting for this season is scheduled for June 3rd (Tuesday) at 7:00 PM.  The first meeting of the new football year is scheduled for August 5th.
Meeting Concluded: 8:45 PM
